
 

Minutes of the Curriculum, Instruction, Assessment Meeting 
North Boone Community Unit School District #200 

North Boone District Office  
6248 North Boone School Road 

Poplar Grove, IL  61065 
Wednesday, May 8, 2024 

4:45 p.m. 
 
 

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
 
The meeting was called to order at 4:45 p.m. by Mrs. Judy Hutchinson.  The following Committee 
members were present: Judy Hutchinson, Kari Neri, Dr. Greenlee, Marc Eckmann, Nicole Difford, 
Dawn Seipts,  Liz Saveley and Elaine Ahrens. Ed Mulholland, Molly Lilja, Mike Winebrenner, 
Jamie Cunningham, Retha Dreyer, and Kelly Hanaman were absent. 
  

AUDIENCE TO VISITORS 
 
(None) 

 
CURRICULUM RESOURCE ADOPTION 

 
K-4th ESL 
 
Kari Neri presented the K-4th ESL Curriculum that the Committee/Pilot Teachers are 
recommending to be adopted starting in the next school year. The curriculum of choice is the 
National Geographic Reach Higher Program. The total cost for this program is $14,163.60 for all 
printed materials, which is under budget. This purchase will come from local District funds. This 
is a one-time cost with the ability to do add on at a later date. 
 
Nicole Difford made a motion to take this purchase recommendation to the Board for approval and 
was seconded by Liz Saveley.  
 
The motion was carried by unanimous voice vote. 
 
6th –  8th Grade Math 
 
Kari Neri presented the 6th – 8th Grade Math Curriculum that the Committee/Pilot Teachers are 
recommending to be adopted starting in the next school year. The curriculum of choice is Reveal 
Math by McGraw Hill. The total cost for this program is $52,211.09, which is under budget.  
 
Elaine Ahrens made a motion to take this purchase recommendation to the Board for approval and 
was seconded by Liz Saveley. 
 
The motion was carried by unanimous voice vote. 
 
 
 



 

CURRICULUM RESOURCE UPDATES 
 

9th – 12th Grade Math 
 
In regards to the 9th – 12th Grade Math curriculum, the Committee/Pilot Teachers did pilot 
Reveal Math, however, everything that is offered is not necessarily needed or would be utilized 
and it also comes with a higher price tag. The team is looking for more performance-based 
tasks/activities/launch of new topics. They would prefer to look for a resource that is more 
supplemental based versus buying an entire program. Kari Neri did state that she will be 
lowering the budgeted amount to around $25,000. 

 
OTHER ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION 

 
 
(None) 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
 
(None) 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
   
The meeting adjourned at 5:03 p.m. 
 
Submitted by: 
 
 
___________________________     
Judy Hutchinson, Chair      


